



## April 27th 2017 Meeting Minutes

We had 11 attendees: May & Joe Rivers, Fred Conrad, Janie Baskin, Keith and Nancy Wilcox, John Roger Mente, Zuri Carter, Tyler & Amy Crahan, Jessica Walker. Joe Rivers and Jessica Walker Fred Conrad led the meeting. \$14 in donations collected.

- Members introduced themselves.
- Carolyn Mathews will be taking a few months leave of absents.
- Sunoco at Hamilton and Sevenhills.. Joe discussed with management to request them to take better care of cleaning up trash and to discourage loitering in parking lot.
- Joe talked to Mike Gould about sign for Roosevelt gateway. Should be ready sometime in May.
- Joe talked to Mike Gould about Wildflower planting. Mike said they are a few months behind, but promised to cut the Frost green space once a month.
- Joe encouraged SHAG members to attend Springfield Township Trustee meeting.
- Zuri volunteered to purchase flowers at Home Depot and plant at Roosevelt gateway landscaping. Members voted yes to take \$50 from SHAG treasure and given to Zuri for this purchase.
- Joe talked about weekend cleanups hiring local youth. Tyler gave Joe names of kids interested in participating in this cleanup. Joe pays \$15 per person for about 2 hours of service.
- Members stated concerns about the poor condition of streets in Sevenhills.
- Joe stated he will continue to do Monday neighborhood drive through to report property neglect to Springfield Township and encouraged members to let him know of they see neglect and he will add to list.
- Signs stating no parking during school hours will be installed by Springfield Township at the corner of Sprucehill and Bluehill. Police Chief and Mike Gould said they will lead this project.
- Signs stating no parking anytime will be installed by Springfield Township at the corner of Sprucehill and Mistyhill. Police Chief and Mike Gould said they will lead this project.
- Metro bus shelter still on hold. Joe Rivers re-submitted request in April.
- We talked about the yard beautification contest. Fred Conrad explained we still have a \$100 Home Depot card from last year. Date and details for this event still pending.
- Flee market discussed. Talked about doing it together with church members. No date or details confirmed.
- Joe Rivers took the names of members and shirt sizes to give to Bryan to purchase SHAG shirt to wear when doing SHAG workarounds.
- Discussed doing a neighborhood walk around. No dates or details confirmed. Bryan will discuss more during May meeting.
- Fred Conrad went over dates and details for organized neighborhood cleanups and dump your junk events.
- Jessica Walker suggested setting up a Gofundme page to raise money for cleanup and SHAG activities.
- Jessica Walker and Joe set up donation jars to place in businesses. Right now only one will be placed at Mike's Fish n Chips as a test.
- Tyler offered to help set up a SHAG checking account.
- Fred Conrad suggested to come up with Membership to encourage people to join SHAG. Amy stated the best benefit is show the community there is a group of people concerned with this neighborhood.